## KURE BEACH BEAUTIFICATION MEETING OCTOBER 21, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 11:10 AM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Ken Withrow, Chair Candace Clark Co-chair Tony Gonsalves Priscilla Smith, Secretary

Herb Wiebe

Also attending:

ıttending: Barry Nelder, Liaison

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the September 9<sup>th</sup> meeting was approved.

Ken discussed the meeting with Ruth Arnold Graphics regarding the signage in the Town. P & Z has asked Beautification for their input on how to improve the signage. Ms. Arnold has several interesting ideas on how to improve the present signage. The following signs were discussed:

- 1. Real Estate signs should be uniform and tasteful. The final design could be phased in over a seven (7) year period.
- 2. The Beach Access, Informational and Street signs should be uniform and consolidated. These also can be phased in over a seven(7) year period.
- 3. All town signs should have a uniform design plan.

By motion made and seconded these findings will be forwarded to P & Z.

Atlantic Ave. project:

The SLAP committee has approved requesting council to ask CAMA to issue a new permit reflecting the changes to the proposed walk way. SLAP advised that they did not care for the 8X8 curb or the sand fencing.

Herb Wiebe questioned the need for this proposal as the suit Candace and several of her neighbors brought regarding the walkway was denied by CAMA. Candace advised that several of the changes were verbally approved. Priscilla questioned whether this change would be 3" over the sand or would be level with the sand, as the difference from the approved

10/21/08 Page 2

version is only 3". Candace advised that the walkway would be on the sand and the support would be in the sand.

By motion made, seconded and carried the Committee will ask Council to request CAMA to issue a new permit for this project.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be November 10, 2008 at the Town AT 4:00 PM in the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Smith

## Response to P & Z's request regarding town signage.

In response to P & Z's request the Beautification Committee recommends the follow:

- 1. P & Z should create an Architectural Review Committee to review the signs in the Business District.
- 2. All Real Estate signs should be uniform and tasteful.
- 3. The Beach Access signs, informational signs and street signs should be uniform and consolidated.

Beautification hopes these ideas will be of help.

Date rendered: 10/21/08